The City of
OKLAHOMA CITY

DAVID HOLT - MAYOR

September 26, 2023

Oklahoma Opioid Abatement Board
c/o Office of the Attorney General
ATTN: Thomas Schneider.

313 NE 21st Street

Oklahoma City, OK 73105

Dear Members of the Board:

This letter serves as notification that The City of Oklahoma City intends to submit an opioid abatement grant
award application. The Mayor and City Council voted on September 26, 2023 to authorize the undersigned to
submit this letter of intent on its behalf.

In support of its letter of intent, The City of Oklahoma City submits the following information:
1. Contact Information for Designated Representative for The City of Oklahoma City
(This person will be the point of contact for this application and throughout the opioid abatement grant award
process.) <

Jane Abraham

Community and Government Affairs Manager

The City of Oklahoma City

200 N. Walker Ave., 3rd Floor

Oklahoma City, OK 73102

Email: jane.abraham@oke.gov

Phone: 405-297-2345 !

2. Contact Information for Chief Financial Officer or equivalent position for The City of Oklahoma City

Brent Bryant

Finance Director

The City of Oklahoma City
100 N. Walker Ave., 4th Floor
Oklahoma City, OK 73102
Email: brent.bryant@okec.gov
Phone: 405-297-2506

3. Population for The City of Oklahoma City: 694,800 (July 1, 2022 data US Census Bureau, the most
recent population estimate available)

Sincerely,

W 2 Hebt
David Holt
Mayor

200 North Walker, Oklahoma City, OK e 405/297-2424 ¢ FAX 405/297-3759



